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Friday 10th January 2020
Annwyl/Dear Parents/Carers,
Blwyddyn Newydd Dda – Happy New Year to you all and welcome back after what I hope was a fantastic Christmas break. The purpose of this letter is to update you about a few changes that we have had to make for this term and also provides you with some important information. 
Online National Numeracy (procedural) and Reading Tests

As most of you are fully aware, the Welsh Government require all pupils from Y2 to Y6 to sit National Numeracy and Reading tests each year. Last year, all pupils completed the National Procedural (numeracy) test online. This year, pupils are required to sit the National Reading and Procedural tests online. All pupils can sit the test twice in an academic year, to show progress over time. All pupils from Year 2 to Y6 will be sitting the first round of these tests over the next fortnight (Monday 13th January to Friday 24th January). Once all pupils have sat their tests, we will release their feedback so that parents can see it too by following these instructions:
1) Log into your child’s Hwb account

2) Select Menu

3) Select Personalised Assessments

4) Select Learner feedback

If you require further information about the tests, please go to the following website or contact the school directly. We will let you know when pupils will be sitting round two of the online tests in due course.
https://hwb.gov.wales/draft-curriculum-for-wales-2022/reading-and-numeracy-assessments/personalised-assessments-information-for-parents-and-carers/
All pupils from Y2 to Y6 will be sitting a paper version of the National Reasoning Test during the test ‘window’ period which is from April 28th to May 5th 2020. Please can you ensure that your child is in school during this test period, as they will be unable to sit the test outside of this window.
Breakfast Club/After School Club
Registration for our Breakfast Club is now open again for any new starters. If you haven’t done so already, please register your child if you want then to have access to breakfast club this term by Friday 24th January.
We hope that you have all received a copy of the ‘Parent Survey’ letter regarding our proposed new After School Club. Please note that these should be returned to school no later than Friday 17th January.
French Parent/Toddler Club
We are trialling a Kidslingo French class for all parents with pre-school children (aged 18 months to 4 years) starting on Thursday 23rd January from 11:00am to 11:40am. Please register for a free taster session by contacting Natasha Baker on 07495521031 or e mail her at Natasha.baker@kidslingo.co.uk
Please note that parents and toddlers using the club will NOT have any access to ANY other part of the school except the hall, and that they will be very closely supervised at ALL times.

Key Dates for the Diary (including some changes)
Class Assemblies:

We look forward to welcoming parents to the school for our class assemblies this half term. All class assemblies will start at 9:15am with Year 6 taking place on Friday 17th January, Year 5 will take place on Friday 24th January and Year 2 will take place on Friday 7th February.  
Eucharist Services:
All parents/grandparents and carers are invited to our Candlemas Eucharist which will start at 9:15am on Monday 3rd February and our St. David’s Eucharist which will start at 9:15am  on Monday 2nd March.
We will NOT be having a Eucharist Service on Monday 30th March now, but the Passion Eucharist will form part of our end of term service which will be taking place in St. Gabriel’s Church on Friday 3rd April from 1:30pm to 2:30pm. Please note that all pupils will be expected to attend this service and will need to be picked up from St. Gabriel’s at the end of the service.
Friends of Henllys/PTA
As I am sure you are all aware, the Friends of Henllys/PTA work tirelessly to raise much needed funds for our school. This year they have paid for us to update our ICT equipment, including the purchase of new chrome books, purchased new play equipment for both yards and purchased outdoor learning resources for our pupils in Foundation Phase. Two key members of the PTA are going to be leaving at the end of this academic year, as their children will be moving onto Secondary school. We are very keen to recruit new members who can continue the excellent work carried out by the PTA every year. We also need to recruit members to take over the very important roles of Chairperson and Secretary. We are very grateful for all the support we currently have from the Friends of Henllys/PTA and the support they give benefits all the pupils at Henllys. If you are interested in joining the PTA, please contact Diana Turner or alternatively contact the school directly.

Parent Governor
We are also in the process of recruiting a new parent governor who will also play a key role in helping shape the future of Henllys Church in Wales School. If you are interested, please complete one of the application forms that were sent out early this week and return it to school as soon as possible.
Thank you in advance for your help and continued support and have a lovely weekend.
Kind regards,
Mrs Philippa C. Minto
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Headteacher of Henllys C.I.W. School
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         minto.philippa@torfaen.gov.uk
 Henllys Church in Wales School


Ty Canol Way


Henllys,


Cwmbran,


Torfaen. NP446JA


Telephone: 01633 877796

















